CENWW-ODH								March 14, 2019

MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD - 19 IHR 03

SUBJECT:  North shore fish count station picketed leads

[bookmark: _GoBack]The north shore fishway was returned to operation by March 1 but Fish Facility personnel were unable to raise the picketed leads out of the water at the north fish count station during the north fish ladder winter maintenance period, which occurred from February 13 to February 28.  The hoist was inoperable, possible due to the chain becoming jammed up within the hoist.  A work order was created on February 21 to repair the hoist. A rigger was able to get the hoist working on the morning of March 13, at which time the picketed leads were raised up. The requirement to have the picketed leads raised during non-fish counting periods (Fish Passage Plan, Ice Harbor Section 2.4.2.2.) was not met from March 1 to March 12.

Ken Fone
Ice Harbor Project
Fishery Biologist


 
